





versions of the template will incorporate the program management indirect rate and lastly, bureau
indirect rates.

The Restoration Program will be developing a policy reflecting the Program’s priorities in the event
of less-than-complete recovery of all costs. We anticipate this policy will be weighted towards the
recovery of sufficient restoration funds and past assessment costs provided by the Restoration Fund.

Please note that all bureaus and offices working on specific natural resource damage cases should
keep complete records of all direct costs, including labor and non-labor costs, for purposes of cost
recovery. It is important for cost recovery to have complete and accurate direct cost figures not only
to recover direct costs from PRPs but also to accurately calculate indirect costs for individual cases.

Further guidance on program management indirect cost rate and agency indirect cost rate for use in
natural resource damage cases will be forthcoming. Please contact the Restoration Program Office
at (202) 208-4143 if you have any questions related to this policy.
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